
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
March 29, 2007 
 
Waste Management 
Attn: Scott Tarkington 
100 Two Pine Drive 
North Little Rock, AR 72117 
 
 
RE: Request for Waiver of Financial Assurance at WM Transfer Stations 
 Razorback TS, Van Buren TS, Rogers TS, Tontitown TS 

Document Identifier # 46262, 46263, 46264, 46265  
Cross Reference # 45917, 45918, 45919, 45920 

 
Dear Mr. Tarkington: 
 
The Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality Solid Waste Management Division (ADEQ-
SWMD) staff has received your requests for waiver of financial assurance for the referenced 
facilities. 
 
Determination has been made at this time that waiver of financial assurance of Waste 
Management yard waste compost and transfer station processing facilities is acceptable at sites 
that exist at Waste Management Landfills.  Financial Assurance will not be waived at this time 
for facilities which are not located at the landfills.  This decision is based on the information 
contained in recent requests and allowances made available by Regulation 22.906(a).  This 
decision hereby waives financial assurance requirements at the transfer station at Tontitown 
while operating under the current general permit.  Financial assurance at the Rogers, Van Buren 
and Razorback Transfer Stations is not waived at this time.  Recent approvals also exist which 
waive financial assurance at the yard waste compost sites at Tontitown, Two Pine, and Jefferson 
County Landfills.  The waivers for the compost sites will be considered annually.  This 
determination is subject to review or revocation at any time with or without cause as determined 
by the Director. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
If you have any questions, please call Bryan Leamons at 501-682-0601. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Bryan Leamons, P.E. 
Engineer Supervisor 
 
cc: Harry Elliott, Technical Assistance Manager, SWMD 

Heidi Love, Inspector Supervisor, SWMD 
Susan Speake, Technical Assistance Manager, SWMD 
 


